Trenton Light & Water Dept. Utility Board Minutes September 23, 2024 8:38AM

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Tony Burriss. Others present were Myra Elam, Peyton Harper, Kim Holt, Rickey Graves, Joe Wamble, Richy Turner, Stacy Rice, Josh Lawler and Bridgette Hill.

The minutes of the August 26, 2024, regular meeting was approved unanimously following motion by Kim Holt, second by Peyton Harper.

FY25TD Revenue Summary and payment totals for 08/26/24 - 09/22/24 were distributed and reviewed. Motion by Rickey Graves and second by Myra Elam to approve the financial report passed unanimously.

Safety Report: Both the Electric and Water/Sewer Department had a safety meeting this month. There were no safety issues. The safety report was approved unanimously following motion by Kim Holt and second by Peyton Harper.

Under Old Business Joe Wamble asked the board for a policy change to add text messaging services on the distribution of the 2nd written notice of nonpayment to prevent the discontinuation of services. The policy change was approved unanimously following motion by Peyton Harper and second by Kim Holt.

Under other business Joe Wamble discussed the Lead and Copper Inventory that is mandatory by EPA and due to TDEC by 10/16/24. He also discussed that TLW is required to send out letters by 11/15/24 to every customer that has an unknown status on the inventory.

Wamble discussed the open position for a CSR.

The regular October 2024 Utility Board meeting will be held on Monday, October 21, 2024 at 8:30A.M. at 109 W Armory St.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:22 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Bridgette Hill, Office Manager

Tony Burriss, Utility Board Chairman